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Comments: | feel that fixed anchors are not an "installation" and are legitimate in wilderness areas. Climbing has
long been practiced in these areas and fixed anchors are an essential part of climbing,

There certainly are areas where fixed anchors or climbing is inappropriate. Those should be managed on a case-
by-case basis and not subject to nation-wide prohibition.

Prohibiting fixed anchors will create safety issues and change the nature of climbing to something much more
dangerous - it significantly reduce the number of climbers but those who continue to climb will be subject to a
much higher level of risk. Further, prohibiting fixed anchors will be contrary to climbing culture in Europe and
other parts of the world - areas which have mostly be able to accommodate climbers in their wilderness areas.

Restricting new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" sounds strange and unenforceable. How could one
"explore here but not there"?



